

## Milam Fine Arts Academy Principal: Dorothy Ortiz

640 College AVE. Odessa, TX 79761 Phone: (432) 456-1169

Fax: (432) 456-1168

dorothy.ortiz@ectorcountyisd.org

## To Whom It May Concern:

Milam Fine Arts Academy - New Student Orientation Schedule 2023-2024
Parents wanting to submit an application for new students to Milam Elementary Fine Arts
Academy Magnet must attend an orientation session before the application is considered for
the lottery. The last day to submit an application is January 15, 2024. The sessions are brief (20
minutes) and are designed to explain the Fine Arts campus expectations of parents & students
and the parental commitment that is required. Applications for the fall semester will be
submitted online at <a href="https://www.ectorcountyisd.org/choice">https://www.ectorcountyisd.org/choice</a>.

Please select one of the following sessions to attend via Google Meets:

December 5th, 2023 @ 10:00AM - ENGLISH https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx

December 7th, 2023 @ 3:00PM - ENGLISH https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx

December 8th, 2023 @ 10:00 AM - ENGLISH/SPANISH https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx

January 9th, 2024 @ 10:00AM - ENGLISH https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx

January 11th, 2024 @ 3:00PM – ENGLISH/SPANISH <a href="https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx">https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx</a>

January 31st, 2024 @ 8:30AM – ENGLISH/SPANISH <a href="https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx">https://meet.google.com/vua-hqnk-jqx</a>

All orientation sessions will take place virtually via Google Meets. All session will begin promptly at the scheduled time and participants will be able to enter after the session has started, but this is discouraged because important information will be missed. A parent or legal guardian must attend orientation. Students are not required to attend. Student applications will only be accepted online until January 15, 2024. Thank you for your interest in the Fine Arts and our campus! We look forward to the possibility of working with your family and your student.

Sincerely,
Dorothy Ortiz
Milam Fine Arts Academy Principal